Dear Dr Baalbaki Greetings

On behalf of our Chairman Mr Raja Younis and members of the BHSCS I wish to congratulate you on another successful completion of the Academic Year 2023-24. The strides that AUB has made after the disastrous years of the "corona" episode are remarkable and that is thanks to the arduous work of the Administration of this great University. We all pray to Almighty God that she will always be protected to remain one of the great academic pillars of our country and, yes, that of the Middle East, Arabia and North Africa. She certainly holds Lebanon in a great position in the Academic World.

The BHSCS also appreciates your continued efforts to maintain Excellence in Education by awarding students with excellent performance much welcome recognition through the Awards Ceremony that you hold annually. Unfortunately we were not able to attend this year's ceremonies because our Chairman was away in the USA, BUT we were certainly well represented by yourself, Dr Baalbaki, during the ceremony as the photos show.

We wish to express our gratitude for the encouraging gesture to BHS Students with excellent performance during the academic year 2023-24 and granting the two students, - Rami Mezher from the Faculty of Engineering and Architecture and Danielle Razzouk from Faculty of Arts and Sciences, The Brummana High School Cultural Society Excellence Award at AUB

Please accept our best regards to your goodself, Dr Baalbaki and to President Khuri and the Deans of Engineering and Arts and Sciences

Yours Sincerely

Amine Daouk Treasurer BHSCS